My name is Joni Clark Stellar. I am a full-time resident of Patagonia, Arizona.
I am the Co-Chairman of the Board of Patagonia Area Resource Alliance. 
I have degrees in Environmental Studies and Education.
My comments submitted here to ADEQ are given on behalf of myself and all the current and future residents of this area. 
The proposed renewal of AZPDES DISCHARGE PERMIT NO. AZ0026387 TO South32
Hermosa, Inc. is crucial to me because:
1. I live in the Town of Patagonia’s Municipal Watershed. It is of vital importance that the health of this watershed be maintained and improved. This includes Harshaw Creek, Alum Gulch, and Sonoita Creek. It is critical NOT to have any portion of the Upper Santa Cruz Watershed be subject to any further environmental degradation than it has already experienced from historic and current mining activities.
2. The Federal Clean Water Act and Arizona laws relating to surface water quality MUST be properly adhered to under the jurisdictional authority of ADEQ.
3. It is vitally important that ADEQ takes seriously its duty to ensure all water discharged from the Hermosa Project is always completely free of pollutants. The long-term public health of residents in the area is at stake.
4. I am deeply concerned with the apparent fact ADEQ has been and continues to be negligent in administering its core obligations and responsibilities regarding the permitting process for the Hermosa Project for the past few years, as expressed in concerns clearly brought to your attention by PARA and its legal counsel.

COMMENTS
1. The monitoring requirements in the draft permit are wholly inadequate with regards to frequency of monitoring, contaminants being monitored, and entities doing the monitoring. Allowing South32 to be the sole agency doing the monitoring is an outrage and is completely unacceptable. Monitoring must be done by independent, verifiable agencies with all monitoring data available to the public in real time.
2. Because current TMDL studies for this permit are almost 20 years old or completely missing, ADEQ is not to renew this permit until new TMDL studies are properly completed and reviewed. New TMDL studies must include Upper and Lower Harshaw Creek, Alum Gulch, and Sonoita Creek.
3. I am completely flabbergasted by ADEQ’s determination that the Hermosa Project is an existing mine. When South32 purchased the site from ASARCO Custodial Trust there was no mine; only contaminated historic tailings and mine shafts managed for remediation purposes from the Trench Mine abandoned in the 1960’s. This is clearly a new mine, with new deeper shafts, different ore targets and new facilities. ADEQ has yet to perform a “new source” analysis to determine if South32 is subject to the requirements of the Federal Clean Water Act. This renewal permit SHALL NOT be issued until ADEQ completes this basic obligation.
4. As South32 has been discharging water from its Hermosa Project site for months now, supposedly on an expired de minimis permit often at night, we request ADEQ make public the dates, times and quantity of discharge, the methods of analysis for the quality of discharge, dates of testing, and all data related to testing. In the absence of any such data, an explanation as to why this information is unavailable is needed.
5. The permit must accurately state the actual location of Outfall 002 as being in impaired  Upper Harshaw Creek.
